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In memoriam - Rev. Canon Donald F. L. Trivett

Rev. Canon Donald F. L. Trivett passed away on October 8, 2013, in Bobby's Hospice, Saint John,
N.B. Don was born in Sydney on January 20, 1929. Over Don's extensive career, he worked in many
parishes throughout Nova Scotia and New Brunswick. In more recent years, he often worked on
special tasks required by the Diocese and was a mentor and friend to thousands of parishioners.
Don graduated from the University of King's College, where he was a senior student during his
academic years, graduating with a degree in divinity in 1952. It was at King's College that he met
Gloria Jean Teed, his wife of 60 years, who predeceased him in 2011. Don's ministry led him in
many interesting directions. He was chaplain at Dalhousie University and King's College for 15
years, starting in 1965. He worked with the Atlantic School of Theology in Halifax, and was at one
time a board member at King's College and was also involved with the Institute of Pastoral Training.
Don was also on the admissions board of Dalhousie University Medical School.

Read Don's full obituary at the Chronicle Herald's website.
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